Healthy Fathering Collaborative

 sponsored by Community Endeavors Foundation, Inc.
Meeting #33 Notes:  February 2, 2007, 9:30 am to 12:00 noon at the Key Bank Financial Education Center
Present:  Anthony Adkisson (Planned Parenthood), Luis Vazquez (Cuyahoga County) Charmaine Pope (Strong Start), Christine Spikes (Bellflower), Sharyna Cloud (Adult Parole), Maureen Weigand (DVC), Deborah Benn (DVC), Laureen Tews (AIDS Funding Collaborative), Molly Smith (Lakewood Div of Youth), Colleen McNamara (Lakewood Div of Youth), Cheryl Selak (Help Me Grow), Shawn Harvey (Lexington Bell), Al Grimes (Cuyahoga County), James Wingo (Global Education Consulting), Sandi Hoch (CCBH), Acquanetta Wright (Beech Brook), Awilda Martinez (Child Support), Mike Falatach (CSEA), Tonya Minich (DCFS), Christian Tobin (Strong Start), Darella Motley (KeySource), Tammie Greer (CSEA), Kim O’Neal (CSEA), Rev Max Rodas (Nueva Luz), Rev BA Moore (Passages), Barbara Pensgen (Child Support Resolutions), Alisa Powell (Red Cross), Alisa Smedley (Harvest Consulting), Theresa Mejia-Johnson (I Am A Dream), Tim Peyton (MomsFirst), John Harvis-Bey (Empowerment Center), Marvin Chappell (Options for Families and Youth), Greg Sanders (SouthPoint), Woody Allen (Key Bank), Poppie Parish (Key Bank), Otis Rodgers (Alternaterm), Tim Boehnlein (DVC), Lin Hayes (Eagle Wings), Annie Lewis (Starting Point), Daron Wright (Wright Group), Andrew Margon (Amer Indian Education Center), Marc Crosby (Just Like Us), Roumel Bernardo (May Dugan), Anita Armstrong (North Coast Health Ministry), Muqit Sabur (Center for Families and Children 
Prayer and Libation: Reverend Moore delivered a prayer to start the meeting in memory of Juanita Davis
Welcome:  Poppie Parish and the staff of the Key Bank Financial Education Center (Woody Allen and Beverly Davis) welcomed the group and provided an overview of the services offered at the center.  All services are based on the belief that financial literacy and education are a critical component of programs targeting increased self-sufficiency of individuals and families. 
Round of Introductions:  Meeting participants provided brief introductions.
Program Announcements: 
· Anthony Adkisson thanked all who attend the successful PATTHS for Dads training at Berea Children’s Home on January 26.  He updated everyone on the program and asked for sites to deliver the workshop program for fathers.  Anthony and Steve Killpack also mentioned that they were hopeful that funding for the program would continue in the fall of 2007.
· DCFS Fatherhood Fair – Tonya Minich presented information on the Fatherhood Fair sponsored by the Including Fathers Committee at Children and Family Services on February 22.  The focus for the fair will be housing and employment services.

· Super Saturdays – A number of local agencies and banks are sponsoring Super Saturday events during tax preparation season to promote the Earned Income Tax Credit and to provide FREE tax preparation for the working poor.
· Human Services Institute – The annual conference sponsored by the Center for Community Solutions will be Friday March 23 at the Convention Center.  Ken Ginsberg, a pediatrician, will be presenting two seminars on talking to adolescents about sexual health issues.
· The Cleveland Adult Parole Authority will be hosting an Information Forum on April 25th, 10 am to 2 pm.  Many agencies in the Healthy Fathering Collaborative will participate.  A flyer is posted on the calendar page of the www.neofathering.net website.  Contact Sharyna Cloud for more information, 216.787.3019
· Pastor Max Rodas and Lin Hayes presented information on Project Access, a training program for small Faith Based Organizations sponsored by the Cleveland Foundation.  Click here for more information: http://www.clevelandfoundation.org/page11146.cfm
· Laureen Tews of the AIDS Funding Collaborative spoke about her group’s plans to offer training resources for working with ex-offenders on HIV awareness.  More information will follow.
· Darnell Carter of Beech Brook presented information on his educational/support group for man and fathers, Thursdays 7 pm at the Carl B Stokes building.  Call 391-4069, ext 200 for more information.
· Otis Rodgers of Alternaterm presented information on his Dad Matters program.  The series started February 24th.  
Ohio Commission on Fatherhood update:  Al Grimes presented a summary of the Transition report delivered to Governor Ted Strickland on the Ohio Commission on Fatherhood.  The report recommends that the Commission be rejuvenated and that $20 million annually in TANF funds be budgeted for fatherhood programming throughout the state.  The report is available on the neofathering website, http://www.neofathering.net/id61.htm
Strong Start for Cuyahoga’s Families:  Christian Tobin, director of the Strong Start program provided an update on the program, which began January 8 at 6 community sites.  14 couples enrolled in the first session.  The program targets expectant and new parents (with an infant 3 months old or younger) whose income is 150% of poverty or below.  Charmaine Pope is the employment specialist for the program.  Interested parents (the mother and father both must participate) should call 211 or 436-2000.  
Prevent Premature Fatherhood:  Sandi Hoch presented information on a new program sponsored by the Cuyahoga County Board of Health and funded by the Cuyahoga County Fatherhood Initiative.  The program focuses on boys ages 12-17, providing educational/recreational events with an emphasis on healthy preparation for fatherhood and delaying fatherhood until an appropriate time.  6 events will be offered in 4 different communities:  Hough, Clark-Fulton, Euclid and Parma.  TANF eligibility is not an issue since this is an outreach program.  Contact Sandi Hoch for more information, 216.201.2001 x 1341 or shoch@ccbh.net
Northeast Ohio Nurse Assistant Training: Alisa Powell, Manager of Education and Training for the American Red Cross presented information on a nurse assistant job training program offered by the Red Cross and Berea Children’s Home and Family Services.  The program is FREE to all TANF eligible individuals.  A number of incentives are included including uniforms and tools.  Individuals with felonies are not eligible.  There is no educational requirement.  Contact Alisa Powell, 216.431.3255 or powella@redcross-cleveland.org for more information.
Just Like Us Enrichment Center:  Marc Crosby presented information on a new housing program being launched by Just Like Us on February 22nd.  The 24 month program will provide housing, credit management, job training and employment.  The agency needs furniture, bedding and kitchen supplies for the house.  Contact Marc at 216.283.5006 or justlikeus@sbcglobal.net
2007 Healthy Fathering Collaborative meeting schedule:  
· Friday March 30 at Passages, 3631 Perkins – 4th floor
· Friday June 1 at MetroHealth Medical Center
· Friday August 3 at Nueva Luz Urban Resource Center
· Friday October 5 at Cuyahoga County Board of Health
· Friday December 7 at the Domestic Violence Center
All meetings will be 9:30 am to 12 noon.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am.

























































